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ITI’s procurement and contracting systems have remained stable in late 2013. 
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Despite receiving a higher number of requisitions than any other month in 2013, 
Budget and Finance’s requisition queue remained relatively steady. 
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Budget and Finance requisition approval remains by far the speediest stage of the 
ReqtoCheck process. 
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Finance and the Bureau of Purchasing are considering revising the policy in regards to 
taking the Bureau of Purchasing out of the process of converting purchase orders 
under $1,000, which accounts for approximately 70-75% of general fund requisitions.  
This would speed up processing times and allow procurement staff to focus their 
efforts on high value procurement. 
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RFPs have received a desirable level of competition so far in 2013. 
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Bids are not receiving the level of competition desired by the administration. 
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The lack of validation data for RFPs for many of the last few months was discussed.  
OPA and the Office of Suppler Diversity will set up a meeting to figure out if a better 
reporting method is needed.  
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The time to approve contract requests by Purchasing, Finance, Civil Service, and the 
CAO met the total four day target for the third month in a row, and reached a historical 
low of 2.74 in October. 
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Procurement suggested to Law to publish previous draft of 8R, as prepared by Law in 
2012, per the preference of Executive Counsel. 
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Over the past few months, the average age of contracts in queue have been historically 
low, and are far less than half the age of the same period in 2012. 
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A new action item was opened up for Finance to figure out a method for pre-paying 
Civil District Court for the recordation of contracts.  Finance, Law, and Capital Projects 
will hold a meeting to discuss this issue.   
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For the second month in a row, Accounts Payable met its timeliness targets for 
processing general fund invoices. 
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Though still lagging above the target of average days to pay general fund expenses, the 
vast majority of general fund payments over the past several months have been made 
within 30 days. 
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Capital and grant payments have been consistent and timely.  In feedback meetings, 
contractors have expressed satisfaction with the speed of capital and grant payments. 
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The majority of Capital Projects’ late payments during the month were actually 
payments paid for on behalf of Property Management.   
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